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FUSE FESTIVAL — A BIG SUCCESS & WAS A GREAT DAY OUT
FOR THE FAMILY

This year the Tammin Fuse Festival was held at the oval on Saturday 25" November from
10am-3pm.

Approximately 20 stall holders attended this year's event, selling a range of different
goodies. Apart from some marquees not liking the windy conditions, the stall holders had a
successful day selling their products.

The Animal Farm was a huge hit and well attended. The children and adults looked like they
thoroughly enjoyed patting the animals and picking them up for a hold or cuddle.

We would like to thank Kim and her Zumba ladies for the demonstration and hope you
gained a few new members.

As it was a warm day, the Water War was the perfect way to cool down. The children
enjoyed launching water balloons at their friends. The giant bubble blowing was also a bit of
fun.

Conny the Clown entertained the children for 5 hours, from face painting which was very

popular to magic tricks and making balloon animals.

Some great amusement rides came along to the Festival, the rides included; Bungee Slam
Dunk, Super Hero's Bouncy Castle which was for the little ones & the Lost Temple. The
amusements were exciting for the children and each ride catered for a different age group.

Thank you to DJ Kenny P for his wide range of music throughout the day and keeping
everyone informed.

The food was fantastic and delicious. There were plenty of choices and | don't think anyone
went home hungry. The ice-cream van was very popular, fresh pizza cooked with your
favourite toppings, homemade cakes; biscuits, sandwiches etc were sold by the CWA ladies
and a huge thank you to the Water Corporation for supplying 4 boxes of free water for
everyone who was thirsty.

The Tammin 5t John Ambulance and David Rees also attended the event. Thank you for
volunteering your time to attend. We hope some of you bought a first aid kit or got your
blood pressure checked.

It was great to see so many people support this event and thank all involved in making this

event run smoothly. We hope everyone enjoyed themselves at this free community event.
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Message from our President..

“Through the Chair’

Well can you believe it? Almost the end of the first month of 2018! | do hope that
this year brings all residents a healthy and happy outcome and that life in Tammin
continues to be great.

With the New Year and a new Council we are keen to hear from residents on how
we might be able to improve our Shire, so please feel free to pass on suggestions
and recommendations to myself and fellow Councillors.

Also don’t forget our Australia Day breakfast in the Memorial Park on Friday at
8am and that on Monday 12™ February we have the Annual Electors Meeting at
6pm in the Lesser Hall.

| am pleased to announce that we have been fortunate to obtain the services of
Neville Hale as our new permanent CEO from the 19" February 2018. Neville
comes to us as an experienced CEO at the Shires of Lake Grace, Dalwallinu and
Northam. My sincere thanks go to Acting CEO Stephen Tindale for his guidance
and assistance in all matters Shire-related over the last few months.

Looking forward to seeing you around town.

Michael D Greenwood
Shire President

0438 116 044

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au




From the Office...

Rates Officer

Please note that Brooke, our Rates Officer will be on leave from Monday
29th of January until Monday 5th of February. Returning in
Tammin the 8th of February.

If the matter is urgent, please contact us at the Shire office on 9637
0300.

Tammin Special Series Number Plates

Looking for a particular number plate?

Don't forget we have our range of Special Series plates which include
the Tammin logo for $300.00. The numbers can range from 1 - 999.
Just give Georgie a call at the office to check if your preferred number is
available!

OUR AIM IS PROGRESS

Would you like your newsletter posted to you?

Either head to the Admin office or give us a call on 9637 0300 so we can
get your details and sign you up!




COMMUNITY CROP

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY
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PLEASE REGISTER YOUR INTEREST BY
MONDAY, 12" MARCH BY CALLING THE

OFFICE ON 9637 0300 OR BY EMAILING
CDO@TAMMIN.WA.GOV.AU




Shire of Tammin

GENERAL MEETING OF ELECTORS’

It is hereby notified for public information that the General Meeting of Electors’ of the Shire of
Tammin will be held on Monday 12" February 2018, in the Tammin Lesser Hall, 3 Donnan
Street, Tammin commencing at 6:00pm.

The order of business will be as follows:

1. Opening
2. Attendance
3. Discussion of the contents of the Annual Report for the year ended 30" June 2017 induding:
e President's Report
e Chief Executive Officer's Report
e Auditor's Report
e Annual Financial Report
4. Discussion of any other General Business
5. Closure

Please note immediately after the meeting a community forum to discuss current and future
town projects will be held.

Everyone is welcome to attend.

Stephen Tindale
Acting Chief Executive Officer
20" December 2017




TAMMIN ACHIEVEMENT
AWARDS

FRIDAY, 16TH MARCH 2018

Nominate an inspiring local community member or group for one
of the following awards, fostering community pride and spirit

.2017 Citizen of the Year Award
.2017 Senior Citizen of the Year Award

for a person over 65 years
.2017 Youth Citizen of the Year Award
for a person under 25 years

.2017 Active Citizenship Award

for a community group or event

.2017 Sportsman of the Year Award

Nomination forms are available from the Shire of Tammin or
online at www.tammin.wa.gov.au

Please note nominations close on Friday, 9th February 2018




Community
Achievement

SHIRE OF

TAMMIN

Awards 2018

The Tammin Community Achievement Awards acknowledge Tammin residents
for their contribution in making a difference to our community and recognise
those who put in the extra effort to become role models and encourage and
motivate others to step out and set new boundaries of achievement.

This year’s Achievement Awards ceremony will be held on, Friday 16 March
2018 from 6.30pm at the Bowling Club.

All Tammin residents are invited to attend. Please RSVP by 9th March 2018.

For more information and to confirm your attendance
please contact the Shire office on 9637 0300 or email
Community Development Officer at
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au.

Shire of Tammin
1 Donnan Street, Tammin
Telephone (08) 9637 0300
www.tammin.wa.gov.au

Fundraising Opportunity!

The Shire of Tammin is seeking expressions of interest
from clubs or local organisations to cater for our
Achievement Awards Ceremony on Friday, 16th March
2018.

If you are interested in this opportunity, please contact the
Shire office on 9637 0300 or email cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au
by Friday, 16th February.
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Works & Services Report

During January and February 2018, works will take place on:

e Bungulla North Road - road widening and re-construction, from the
Great Eastern Highway

e Tammin-Wyalkatchem Rd - re-construction and widening north of
Lowles Road

Traffic control will be used to maintain access throughout all work.
Some delays will be encountered.

The Shire of Tammin would like to thank road users for their patience
during these works.

Greq Stephens
Manager of Works & Services
0437 371 101
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Tammin Refuse Site

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday
from 9am - 1pm.

Don't forget to take along your tip pass!

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by
emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin
office.




Restricted Burning Period, Firebreaks & Harvest Vehicle
Movement Bans.

Restricted burning period: 15th October 2017—31st October 2017 (Burning permit required)
Prohibited burning period: 1st November 2017—14th February 2018 (NO burning permitted)
Restricted burning period: 15th February 2018— 15th March 2018 (Burning permit required)

Burning permits can be obtained from:

Haydn Dixon (Chief BFCO) PH: 0429 045 205
Shayne Mackin (Deputy CBFCO) PH: 0428 238 027
Tim York (Deputy CBFCO) PH: 0427 737 113

All firebreaks must be prepared on or before the 1st November 2017 (or within 14 days of
you becoming the owner / occupier of a property, should this be after that date) and main-
tained clear of flammable material up to and including the 1st day of April 2018.

Harvest and vehicle movement bans will be applied by the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer
when weather conditions indicate it is necessary.
A text message will be sent out to registered mobile phones.

If you wish to receive an SMS, please register your mobile number and name at the
Shire Office.

Licensing Transactions

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing
transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm.




TAMMIN ART PRIZE

Thirty years ago members of the Tammin branch of the Countrywomen’s Association led by the late Mrs
Brenda Crogan and Mrs Jennifer Rogers decided to commence an Art Competition to be held annually, with
eligible entries being sought from the Avon Area. These far-seeing ladies approached the Shire for
assistance, and with support from the Shire President Mrs Kate York were granted a sum of money to cover
the prizes. The Shire Secretary, Ralph Tonkin who had previous experience in Art exhibitions in the Pilbara,
was a font of knowledge in the organising of our first & conseguent showings.

Initially this competition was held at the CWA building but after several years, with entries increasing, and
the CWA building not being big enough to display the entries to the best advantage, the show was moved
to the Shire Hall.

The first organising committee was a small group of diligent ladies from the Tammin CWA branch
membership. After some time the committee structure changed and the younger members of the
community undertook the organisation. In later years the committee has reverted to a smaller group of
committed local community members and with the aid of some of our retired men folk with the erection of
the display boards, have managed to continue a successful function each year.

Over the years there have been minor alterations to the classes of paintings, the inclusion of a photography
competition, displays from the school, various craft displays, children’s activities on the Saturday and
entertainment. Some years have included special competition sections like scrap booking & card making.
This year we have included a decorated garden spade/shovel for the adults and the children are being
asked to make a garden decoration from terra cotta flower pots.

To be unbiased, judges were sought from the wider community and invited to display some of their own
works as exhibition only and for sale. It is hoped to contact these judges and invite them to participate once
again in an exhibition of their work.

2018 sees the Tammin Art Prize reach its 30™ anniversary which will be celebrated on the weekend of April
6" & 7™ The CWA ladies will again be providing their scrumptious Devonshire teas, a hot meal will be
available on Friday night preceding the official opening and announcement of prize winners, which will be
held at 7pm.

Entries are accepted from a large area extending from Northam to Merredin and from Trayning to
Brookton. If you would like to participate this year, schedules and entry forms are available from, Tammin
Shire Office and CRC’s in Toodyay, Wyalkatchem, Kellerberrin, and Quairading. ——

For more information regarding the upcoming Art Prize in April, please contact Pat Bell on 9637 1055 &
or email grapabel@bigpond.com ﬁ




Tammin Art Prize

30th Annual Exhibition

Tammin Town Hall
6th & 7th April 2018

e Qils & Acrylics

o Water Colours & Gouache
e Pastels

e Mixed Medium

e Drawings

e [ndigenous Art

e Local Section

e Special Sections

e Photography Sections

For more information:
Pat Bell
grapabel@bigpond.com
9637 1055




2018 Council Meeting Dates

January — no council meeting
Thursday 22nd February
Thursday 22nd March — Yorkrakine Hall
Thursday 26th April
Thursday 24th May
Thursday 28th June
Thursday 26th July
Thursday 23rd August
Thursday 27th September
Thursday 25th October
Thursday 22nd November

Tuesday 18th December




Shire of Tammin
CUSTOMER REQUEST FORM

Details of Person

Name:
Address:

FPhone Contact: Time am/pm Date

Details of Reguest

Office Use Only-
Request Received By: Date

Request Referred To:

Reqister #:

Handling Officer's Comments

Please return this form to the Shire Administration Office or email

to admin@tammin.wa.gov.au




Know your Council

President Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au
Deputy President Donald Thomson (2019) crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor Carol Crane (2019) crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor Glenice Batchelor (2019) crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor Tania Daniels (2021) crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor Nick Caffell (2021) crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term.

Know your Staff

A/Chief Executive Officer Stephen Tindale = ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Manager Finance & Administration Kelsey Pryer sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au
Manager of Works & Services Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au
Leading Hand Pat McDermott Ih@tammin.wa.gov.au
Administration & Finance Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au
Community Development Officer Sarah Symons cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Rates/Debtors Officer Brooke Jasper rates@tammin.wa.gov.au

(Thursdays & Fridays only)
Next Council meeting: Thursday, 22nd February 2018, 5:00pm, Council Chambers

Other Staff/Services

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)
Matt Sharpe 0459 678 154
Jodie Taylor 0473 387 368

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com

Town Planning Building/EHO
Jacky Jurmann Tim Jurmann
0448 009 037 0448 014 022

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com tim@crowecertification.com
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